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Warwickshire Police 

Rugby Rural Central  
Safer Neighbourhood Team (SNT) 

� rrc.snt@warwickshire.pnn.police.uk 

March2017 
 

Long Lawford – Church Lawford - Wolston – Binley Woods – Brandon  
Bretford – Ryton on Dunsmore – Kings Newnham – Little Lawford 

 
 

Welcome to the March edition of the Rugby Rural Centrals team 
newsletter. Below you can find out what the team have been up to 
during the month of February 2017. February has been a busy month for 
the Rural Central Team! We have had the Community Forum held in 
Binley Woods, where PC Stamp and PC Baker from the Rural North 
team attended and presented some of the work the team have been 
committed with over the past three months. It was also agreed the next 
three months policing priorities which you can read more about further 
along in this edition. The team have still been suffering with vehicle 
related crime; these have been thefts from commercial vehicles and theft 
of number plates. If you see something suspicious please call the team 
on 101 (non emergency number). 
 
Rugby Rural Central Team  

 
PC Mike Stamp 
 
Beat manager for  
Rugby Rural 
Central 
 
 

PCSO Charlie Cawte 
 
PCSO for  
Binley Woods, Bretford,  
Brandon and Wolston 

 
PCSO Matt Havelock 
 
PCSO for  
Ryton on Dunsmore,  
Kings Newnham, Church  
Lawford, Little Lawford 
and Long Lawford  
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Crime Overview 
 
This section looks at the crimes of public interest that have occurred on 
the Rugby Rural Central Safer Neighbourhood Team policing area.  
 
Below is a brief summary of some of the incidents that have been 
reported to us in the month of February: 
 
 
Anti Social Behaviour – There has been 1 separate report of ASB in 
the Rugby Rural Central area.  
 

• Incident 208 of the 19th February 2017 – Rugby Road, Binley 
Woods – Report of a male on an off-road bike riding along the 
path. Second call received from another IP saying this same bike 
has been seen in Brandon Woods. 

 
 
Burglaries (Dwelling) – There have been 3 reports of Burglary Dwelling 
in the Rugby Central area. 
 

• Incident 294 of the 1st February 2017 – Rugby Road, Binley 
Woods – Report that the IP has just disturbed two males inside his 
property. Males made of into the wooded area. Items stolen from 
within.  

• Incident 258 of the 14th February 2017 – Craven Avenue, Binley 
Woods – Report that sometime between the 5th and 6th of February 
damage has been caused to a window and door. No entry gained 
into property and no items stolen. 

• Incident 133 of the 20th February 2017 – Rugby Road, Binley 
Woods – Report that sometime on the 19th February unknown 
persons have tried to gain entry to a secure property. No entry 
gained. 
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Burglaries (Non Dwelling) – There has been 3 reports of Burglary (Non 
Dwelling) in the Rugby Rural Central Area. 
 

• Incident 115 of the 5th February 2017 – Prentice Close, Long 
Lawford – Report that sometime overnight unknown persons have 
broken into a secure outbuilding and stolen belongings from within. 

• Incident 235 of the 21st February 2017 – Stretton Road, Wolston – 
Report that IP has just got home and disturbed two males trying to 
steal a digger. On further inspection the house had been entered 
to steal the keys. 

• Incident 35 of the 28th February 2017 – London Road, Ryton on 
Dunsmore – Report that sometime overnight known persons have 
broken into a secure cellar and stolen items from within.  

 
Criminal Damage – There have been 2 reports of Criminal Damage in 
the Rugby Rural Central Area. 
 

• Incident 374 of the 11th February 2017 – School Street, Wolston - 
Report that unknown offender has broken the door from an ATM 
machine. 

• Incident 50 of the 15th February 2017 – London Road, Ryton on 
Dunsmore – Report that unknown offenders overnight have 
applied superglue to the padlocks on the informants property.  

 
Theft – There have been 4 reports of Theft in the Rugby Rural Central 
Area. 
 

• Incident 313 of the 1st February 2017 – Leamington Road, Ryton 
on Dunsmore – report that sometime between 1730 and 1830 
unknown offenders have entered an unattended bag and stolen 
phone, charger and wallet.  

• Incident 182 of the 5th February 2017 – Rugby Road, Binley 
Woods – Report that unknown offenders have between 1050am 
and 12pm, entered a insecure locker room and stolen a phone 
from an unattended bag 

• Incident 251 of the 13th February 2017 – Grange Terrace, Long 
Lawford – Report that sometime between 2nd and 3rd of February 
2017 unknown persons have stolen a child’s cycle from the 
garden. 

• Incident 33 of the 17th February 2017 – Avondale Road, Brandon – 
Report that sometime overnight unknown offenders have stolen 
the informant’s trailer.  
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Vehicle Crime – There have been 11 separate reports of vehicle crime 
in the Rugby Rural Central Area. 
 

• Incident 33 of the 7th February 2017 – Manor Estate, Wolston – 
Report that sometime overnight unknown offenders have broken 
into a secure van and stolen tools 

• Incident 120 of the 11th February 2017 – Steeping Road, Long 
Lawford – Report that unknown offenders have stolen a spare 
wheel from under a 4x4 vehicle. 

• Incident 452 of the 14th February 2017 – Priory Road, Wolston – 
Sometime in the afternoon unknown persons have tried to steal 
the IP’s number plates.  

• Incident 72 of the 14th February 2017 – Abbotts Walk, Wolston – 
Sometime overnight unknown persons have stolen  

• Incident 129 of the 19th 
February 2017 – Rugby Road, 
Binley Woods – Report that 
sometime overnight unknown 
offenders have removed the 
electric wing mirror causing 
damage.  

• Incident 175 of the 20 February 
2017 – Prologis Park, Ryton on 
Dunsmore – Report that 
sometime between 6th and 9th February 2017, unknown offenders 
have stolen a spare wheel from a parked secure 4x4 vehicle. 

• Incident 180 of the 20th February 2017 – Bluemels Drive, Wolston 
– Report that sometime overnight unknown offenders have stolen 
a spare wheel from a parked secure 4x4 vehicle.  

• Incident 170 of the 21st February 2017 – Fosse Cottages, Bretford 
– Sometime overnight unknown offenders have forced entry to a 
secure vehicle and stolen tools from within.  

• Incident 295 of the 21st February 2017 – Tee Tong Road, Long 
Lawford – Report that sometime over the prior two days, unknown 
offenders have stolen number plates from a parked secure vehicle. 

• Incident 306 of the 21st February 2017 – Tee Tong Road, Long 
Lawford – Report that sometime overnight unknown offenders 
have stolen both sets of number plates from a parked secure 
vehicle.  

• Incident 328 of the 24th February 2017 – Redhill Road, Long 
Lawford – Informant reporting that unknown persons have broken 
into a secure vehicle. Items left behind from offender and 
investigation ongoing. 

 

PCSO Cawte says “We have been 

targeted by unknown individuals that 

are using our area to steal number 

plates. If you see anything suspicious 

please contact us on 101 the non 

emergency number 
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Rugby Rural Central team Priorities 
 

New Policing priorities have been set for the Rugby Rural Central Team 
at the latest Community Forum held the 16th February 2017 at the Binley 
Woods Village Hall. The team suggested the below priorities and online 
voting ran between the 1st February 2017 and 14th February 2017, 
below are the results;-  

 

• Proactive patrols to reduce theft of number plates in the Wolston and 
Long Lawford area: - 48% 

• Proactive patrols in the RRC area to reduce theft from commercial 
vehicles: - 26% 

• Speed checks on the Leamington Road, Ryton on Dunsmore: - 4% 

• Utilisation of ANPR in the Binley Woods area: - 22% 
    
The team have adopted the below priorities for the following three 
months 

 

• Proactive patrols to reduce theft of number plates in the Wolston and 
Long Lawford area. 

• Proactive patrols in the RRC area to reduce theft from commercial 
vehicles. 

 
Although these are currently the main SNT priorities, we will continue to 

monitor any issues that have been raised previously. 
 
 
 
Appeals News and Updates/Information and Advice 
 
 
Are you putting your children at risk? 
 
The team have been contacted by concerned 
residents about parking of parents at school 
times in the Rugby Rural Central area. We will 
be asking schools to send out a message to 
parents.  
 
If you need to drive your child to school, for the 
safety of your child, their friends and the local 
community we request that you park safely, 
legally and considerately.  
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• ‘School Keep Clear’ 
restrictions ensure clear 
sight lines for motorists 
and children. No 
vehicle, even blue 
badge holders, are 
permitted to stop 

• You should not park on 
the pavement or grass 
verge. Obstructing the 
verge or footway can 
amount to a criminal 
offence if the passage of 
pedestrians is 
significantly impeded. 

• Consider parking further 
away from the school 
and walking the last 5 or 
10 minutes walking to 
school is good for your 
health, means less 
congestion outside 
schools, improving air 
quality and safety 
around your school 

 
 
Child Sexual Exploitation Awareness day 18th March  
 
The 18th March is the National 
Child Sexual Exploitation 
Awareness Day and the 
Rugby Rural Central team 
would like your support in 
taking the time to, stop and 
speak out if you think that 
something is not right.  
 
CSE is a form of sexual abuse 
that can affect any child, 
anytime, anywhere – 
regardless of their social or 
ethnic background. 
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Is your child or friend… regularly missing from home or school, receiving lots 
of texts or phone calls prior to leaving, Changing in physical appearance or 
personal hygiene, experiencing low self-esteem or self harming 
 
Have you noticed…A change in 
behaviour – becoming aggressive and 
disruptive or quiet and withdrawn, 
Unexplained gifts of new possessions 
such as clothes, jewellery, mobile 
phones or money that can’t be 
accounted for, Increase in the amount 
of time spent online and/or secretive 
use of the internet, A new boyfriend, 
girlfriend or lots of new friends, 
Sudden involvement in criminal 
behaviour or increased offending, physical symptoms or infections such as 
bruising, bite marks, sexually transmitted infections, evidence or suspicion of 
substance misuse (drugs, alcohol or lethal highs) 
 
If you think something’s not right –chances are you are right! 
 
Child Sexual Exploitation is happening in Warwickshire, don’t ignore it. 
Call 01926684490 to discuss your concerns or visit 
www.warwickshirecse.co.uk for further information.   
 
 
 
News Stories 
 

 

PCSO responds to tweet about bad parking  
 
PCSO Havelock saw a tweet on the Ryton Village 
twitter page and during that evenings patrol he 
saw the same vehicle blocking the entire 
pavement on High Street. PCSO Havelock agreed 
with the tweet that the vehicle had parked on an 
unlit road obstructing the pavement fully. PCSO 
Havelock reported the vehicle for obstructive 
parking and the vehicle was owner was fined £30. 
 
 
 

PCSO Havelock says “A sudden 

change in your child’s behaviour 

can be a sign that something is 

not right. Take the time to ask 

them if all is ok? If you still 

have concerns then speaking to 

a member of our team may help” 
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PCSO spots vehicle in 
Ryton on Dunsmore with 
no insurance  
 
PCSO Matt Havelock was 
on patrol of High Street, 
Ryton on Dunsmore on the 
9th February, when a 
vehicle caught the officer’s 
eye. PCSO Havelock 
checked the car on the 
Police National Computer 
and found that the car had 
no insurance. PCSO Havelock was shortly joined by another police unit 
and the vehicle was stopped and whilst speaking to the driver the car 
was also found to have no tax. The driver was reported for these 
offences and the car seized. 
 
 
Rural Teams thank rural community in storm Doris 
 
During storm Doris the police were 
inundated with calls of roads blocked 
around the county with trees or parts of 
trees. We are equipped with all sorts of 
equipment but unfortunately not 
chainsaws and front loaders. In normal 
circumstances we await Warwickshire  

 
 
 
County Council’s highway teams 
and they have the equipment to 
clear the roads for us but as you 
can imagine they were very busy. 
We couldn’t have got the roads 
open as quickly if it wasn’t for the 
help of local farmers and members 
of the rural community.  With their 
help we responded to numerous 
calls clearing the roads in our rural 
community. 
 

 

PC Stamp say’s “if it wasn’t for 

the help of local farmers and 

residents we would not have 

been able to get to the 

majority of calls during Storm 

Doris. I want to thank all that 

stopped and supported us! 
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Vehicle seizures with the help of ANPR 
 
Throughout the month of February 2017 the rural central team have 
been utilizing the Automatic Number Plate Recognition system based in 
Binley woods. The camera reads all vehicles entering and leaving the 
village. The team are notified by the system when vehicles that have no 
tax, no Insurance or intelligence markers added by police. With the 
notification officers can look for the offending vehicle and get them 
stopped. Below are a few vehicles that the team have stopped and 
seized.   

 
The roads policing teams have heard of the team success in the area 
and on occasions over February have also been successful in ridding 
our roads of Untaxed and Uninsured vehicles.  For regular updates 
follow the team on twitter @RugbyCops and @OPUWarks. 
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Contact us! 
 

���� rrc.snt@warwickshire.police.uk 
 

 @RugbyCops 
 

����   www.warwickshire.police.uk 
 

℡℡℡℡  999 – In an Emergency 
℡℡℡℡  101 – To report a Crime 
℡℡℡℡  01788 853851 – To contact the team directly (Not for reporting 
Crime) 
 


